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23 June 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

As you may be aware, the National Education Union (NEU) has announced further strikes on 

Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th July.  

Following this latest announcement we have, again, undertaken a thorough risk assessment 

alongside colleagues within the trust and will need to make the following arrangements on the 

two strike days.  

Wednesday 5th July 

• The school will be open to all Year 7 pupils and they should attend as normal. 

• The school will be closed to Year 6 and 8 pupils. This is because we will not have enough staff in 

school to safely run our full school day.  

• For Year 6 and 8 pupils, work to complete on the strike days will be set as homework tasks via 

Class Charts. Tasks set will involve consolidation / revision of prior topics. The work will be online 

but will be accessible via a mobile phone. This work is optional and will not be marked by staff. 

• Pupils with an EHCP or pending EHCP in Year 6 and 8 are invited to attend. 

• We will have 30 places available for pupils in Year 6 and 8 whose parents are key 

workers. Pupils will access the same work as their peers working from home and will be 

supervised by staff to do so. Places are limited and will be awarded to the first 30 

bookings; we ask parents to please consider carefully whether they require one of 

these spaces. 

• Provision will be made for Year 6 and 8 pupils who are entitled to free school meals. 

 

Friday 7th July 

• The school will be open to all Year 8 pupils and they should attend as normal. 

• The school will be closed to Year 6 and 7 pupils. This is because we will not have enough staff in 

school to safely run our full school day.  

• For Year 6 and 7 pupils, work to complete on the strike days will be set as homework tasks via 

Class Charts. Tasks set will involve consolidation / revision of prior topics. The work will be online 

but will be accessible via a mobile phone. This work is optional and will not be marked by staff. 

• Pupils with an EHCP or pending EHCP in Year 6 and 7 are invited to attend. 

  

SCISSETT MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Wakefield Road, Scissett, Huddersfield, HD8 9JX 
Tel: 01484 865444      
Email:   scissettoffice@themast.co.uk 
Head of School:  Mrs G Senior 
Executive Headteacher:  Mr C Taylor  

 



 
 

W o r k i n g  t o g e t h e r ,  r e s p e c t i n g  a l l ,  b e c a u s e  e v e r y o n e  m a t t e r s  
w w w . s c i s s e t t . c o m  

 
 

• We will have 30 places available for pupils in Year 6 and 7 whose parents are key 

workers. Pupils will access the same work as their peers working from home and will be 

supervised by staff to do so. Places are limited and will be awarded to the first 30 

bookings; we ask parents to please consider carefully whether they require one of 

these spaces. 

• Provision will be made for Year 6 and 7 pupils who are entitled to free school meals. 

 

To check if your job is classed as a key/critical worker please click on this link - 

 

Key/Critical Worker List 

 

If your job is classed as a Key/Critical Worker and you wish for your child to attend school on the strike 
day(s) please complete the booking form via the link below: 

 
Strike Booking Form for Key Workers 
 

You will notice the school will be closed to Year 6 on both days, this decision has been taken in 

order to spread the ongoing disruption across all year groups in order to minimise, as much as is 

possible, the impact on learning for all. Unfortunately, the strikes also coincide with the last 

week in school for our Year 8 pupils. Please be reassured that our plans for Year 8 on their last 

day will remain and we’re sure they will get the send-off they thoroughly deserve. We are also 

very mindful that this year group missed their Year 5 leaving celebrations due to the national 

lockdown that was in place at the time. 

We recognise parents will find further partial closures of the school disappointing. All the above 
decisions have been taken following a thorough risk assessment process. It is essential we 
ensure the health and safety of all who attend school on strike days. We hope all parties can find 
a timely resolution to this ongoing dispute in order to avoid further disruption. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
Mr C Taylor 
Executive Headteacher 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision#:~:text=key%20staff%20working%20in%20the,waste%20disposal%20sectors
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=IiwlLnLTT0msn8nxNHIJxalAw-idXYtIkrdda9Rl0NdUQUdBR0ZGUkVWOFdTMTZJME4zR0dZRUJFUi4u

